
 

 

France Renews its Commitment to Protecting Civilians impacted by Explosive 
Ordnance in Iraq 

Baghdad, 15 November 2022 – The United Nations Mine Action Service (UNMAS) welcomes the 
contribution of EUR 500,000 (approximately USD 495,370) from the Government of France, which 
will support the Government of Iraq in its efforts to protect civilians impacted by the threat of explosive 
ordnance and enable humanitarian action, peacebuilding and socio-economic development. 
 
Legacy landmine contamination and other explosive remnants of war left from four decades of war 
and conflict, continue to threaten the lives of the Iraqi communities and to cause significant numbers 
of civilian casualties in southern Iraq, particularly in the Basra Governorate. 

This contribution will support the ongoing clearance of explosive ordnance in the Shatt Al-Arab region 
near the city of Basra. This clearance will enable infrastructure-enhancing socio-economic 
development in this region  

The project will support the Government of Iraq to meet its obligations under the Anti-Personnel Mine 
Ban Convention (APMBC), in addition to directly supporting the Iraqi Directorate for Mine Action to 
clear areas, to provide safe spaces for returnees, and to protect the population from explosive 
threats. The project will also provide explosive-ordnance risk-education and deliver lifesaving 
messages in the area of Shatt Al-Arab, enabling pilgrims and local community members to transit 
through the area safely. 

In response to the extensive legacy contamination in Iraq, UNMAS will continue its clearance 
operations that began in 2021, and has resulted in the clearance of 995,794 m2 of contaminated 
areas and the removal of 6,344 items.  

Eric Chevallier, the Ambassador of  France to Iraq stated that, “this latest substantial financial 
commitment by France to UNMAS demonstrates once more our steadfast support to all of the Iraqi 
people in helping rebuild and render safe their country. In this case, France is proud to support 
reconstruction and development efforts in southern Iraq.”  

Mr. Pehr Lodhammar, Chief of the UNMAS Programme in Iraq, explained:  “France is, and has been 
over the years, an important partner to UNMAS and the Government of Iraq. For five years they have 
generously support our activities. This commitment positively impacts the local community and 
enhances Shatt Al Arab’s and Basra's economic development making land available for agricultural 
production and economic development”.  
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